
MINUTES OF THE

PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

OF GARDEN CITY, UTAH

The Garden City Planning Commission held their regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, May 2, 2012 in the Garden City Lakeview Building located at 69 N. Paradise Parkway, Building C.  Commission Chair Lance Bourne opened the meeting at 5:03 p.m.

Commissioners Present:


Lance Bourne, Chair


Mike Schiess


Dallas Solum


Jim Stone


Chuck Stocking


DeWayne Gifford


Nate Gracey

Others Present:


Sharlene Millard


Anita Weston

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
April 4, 2012  
Commission Member Schiess made the motion that we approve the minutes of April 4 as they are written.  Commission Member Solum seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

PICKLEVILLE COMMONS

This has been cancelled for the evening.

TRAINING,  Brian Carver
Mr. Carver did not show up for tonight.

MISCELLANEOUS
Commission Chair Bourne said he has been talking with Jake Weeks.  He got approval for burgers and shakes and now wants to do sandwiches and shakes instead of burgers.

He’ll be buying food from the Old Grist Mill.  

Commission Member Schiess asked if the Paris Café is the same group as the ones in Paris, ID?  It was stated that it was and there were many comments on the good quality of the food and at a good price.
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Commission Member Schiess wanted to give an update on 3rd West.  He said they’re putting in the sewer line.  He had a question about a portion of it.  Commission Member Gifford said it’s a 16’ piece and Mr. Sprouse said he’s willing to let him go through if they give him a free hook-up.  The sewer dept. is deciding what to do.  He’s sure Mr. Sprouse will also want a free water hook-up and free power, etc.

Commission Chair Bourne said the Town Council did approve the Hillside Estates zone.  There was a little opposition from the audience and Ted Wilson had some commercial which will be allowed to be kept commercial.  Bryce Nielson wrote a really nice letter about an area he would also like to be kept commercial near Shundahai.  We’ll have to look at it case by case.  The wildlife is protected for now.
No one has heard if the Water’s Edge is going forth.  The Mayor is traveling to China in a couple of weeks as part of the project.
Pickleville Commons – Commission Member Gifford said Mr. Webb has 7 feet of fall for the sewer manhole.  He also shot the grade at Harbor Village at the steepest grade was at 12.  

Commission Member Schiess talked about moving the dumpster location in Buttercup. He’s suggesting having a combined use with the park dumpster location.   He’s meeting with the Sanitation Dept. and hopefully it will be taken care of.
Commission Member Gifford asked about the house in Lochwood that is near the canal.  He wondered about their retaining wall.  Commission Chair Bourne talked about a new state code that doesn’t permit building within 100’ of a canal.  We need to watch that and protect the city he said.  There was discussion about how to get secondary water.
ADJOURNMENT
Commission Member Schiess made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commission Member Solum seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 5:31 p.m.
APPROVED:




    ATTEST:
___________________________________    ___________________________________

Lance Bourne, Chair



   Sharlene Millard, Assistant Clerk
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